

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization

> Organisation des Nations Unies pour l'éducation, la science et la culture

Organización de las Naciones Unidas para la Educación, la Ciencia y la Cultura

Организация Объединенных Наций по вопросам образования, науки и культуры

منظمة الأمم المتحدة للتربية والعلم والثقافة

> 联合国教育、· 科学及文化组织 .

The Director-General

Mr José Torres Hurtado Mayor of Granada Plaza del Carmen, nº 5 18071 Granada Kingdom of Spain

Ref.: DG/4/14/8524

28 NOV 2014

Dear Mr Hurtado.

I am pleased to inform you that, after close examination of the application prepared by the city of Granada and taking into account the favourable support from the Spanish National Commission for Cooperation with UNESCO, as well as the endorsement of nominated Creative Cities, I have decided to designate Granada as a member of UNESCO's Creative Cities Network, in the category Literature. Allow me to congratulate you for this achievement.

The purpose of the present letter is to confirm Granada's membership of the Network, which will be subject to a periodic review following the submission of an evaluation report demonstrating the steadfast commitment of Granada to the operationalization of the UNESCO Creative Cities Network Mission Statement.

I am confident that the city of Granada will fulfil the commitments it has made in applying to the Network, and that it will take an active part in the Network's joint activities. I know that I can count on your city's innovative spirit, as well as on its sense of solidarity with cities from developing countries, whose participation should be encouraged further.

Please note that you are entitled to use UNESCO's name and logo when referring to your city's membership of the Network, subject to the conditions specified by UNESCO. For more details in this regard and any further information you may require, I invite the designated focal points for Granada to pursue their contact with my colleagues in the Culture Sector, notably Ms Denise Bax, Programme Specialist (e-mail:d.bax@unesco.org), and Ms Melika Medici, Project Officer (e-mail: m.caucino-medici@unesco.org).

I look forward to a fruitful cooperation between UNESCO and the city of Granada.

With my congratulations, I remain,

Yours sincerely.

Iriua Bourna

Irina Bokova